
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Principal’s Message 
 
Athletics is a great day of the year. A good opportunity for some to show their talents and maybe for 
others their persistence or resilience.  It isn’t a great message to students to allow them to stay 
home for this day. The timetable is included in this newsletter. 
 
The following shows the linkages between our Vison and Values and the ‘You Can Do It’ social 
skills program. We have described the actions of the keys and they are a great guide to thinking or 
for identifying barriers or solutions.  
Whatever the framework the issues of being mindful, having empathy, a focus on wellbeing and a 
strength or growth mindset are central themes.  The actions of the keys are one way to guide our 
thinking and a central reference point when trying to develop the better version of ourselves.  

VISION VALUES KEYS 

Striving  Responsibility for learning  Resilient - Identify solutions to problem 

 Persistent - Give effort/ Work tough 

 Organised – Set goals, Plan to achieve them 

 Getting along - Talk friendly /Act friendly 

 Confident - Be independent 

Thinking Respecting the feelings of 
others 

 Resilient - Bounce Back, Think positively 

 Persistent - Be positive 

 Organised – Use your time well 

 Getting along - Think first / Be tolerant 

 Confident - Accept yourself 

Creating Safe school environment 
(a healthy mind in a healthy 
body) 

 Resilient - Avoid the blame game 

 Persistent  

 Organised 

 Getting along -  Play by the rules 

 Confident  
 
Respect 

A major value is respect. The thinking about the impact on the feelings of others. At a National level 
the notion of free speech versus discrimination, if addressed through a filter of respect, becomes 
easy.  Why would you want to intentionally upset people balanced against the understanding or 
tolerance that people can have different views? 
 
There are a number of days used to draw focus to desirable behaviours and underlying all of them 
is the concept of respect.  National days of Bullying, White ribbon, Go Blue for Autism, Harmony 
Day etc. are all well intentioned to address the underlying issue of respect and acceptance of 
difference.  Sometimes those days can draw focus to the undesirable behaviour rather than 
highlighting the desirable or expected behaviour. Our intention into the future is not to ignore those 
days but to use them as a reminder that respectful behaviour is a 365 day a year, positive action. 
  
Year 2 High Tea 

 

 

 
Student Disco 

 
 

 
Garden Club 

 

 

Upcoming  

Events 
Mon Student Council 11:10am 
 
Tues    WB&P Continuing Band 7:50am 
Tues Robotics Club Yr 3-6 
 
Wed  WB&P Continuing Band 7:50am 
Wed Strings Ensemble 2:00pm 
 
Thur Vocal Club Yr 2-6     8:30am 
Thur Green & Healthy Meeting 

11.10am 
 
Fri  WB&P Beginners Band 7:50am 
Fri Yr 3 Music Extension  
 
 

MAY 
 

Wed 24th  Simultaneous Story 10:30am 
 
Thur 25th    Under 8’s Day     9am 
 Band perform 

Robotics demonstration 
 
23rd 25th  Bookfair 
29th -31st  
 
Fri 26th  Athletics Carnival 
 
Wed 31st  Uniform free – State of Origin 
 
Wed 31st  GEM Choir 
 
 

JUNE 
 

Tues 6th  TSSHS Musical  
Just Desserts  Year 5&6 

 
Fri 9th  Country Coast Athletics@MV 
 
Thur 22rd   Recognition Award ActivityYr1-6 
 
Fri 23rd h   Reports issued/ Last day term 
 
 
 

JULY 
Fri 28th   Port Curtis Athletics Carnival 
 

AUGUST 
Thur 10th   PC Cricket trials 
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Principal Matters 

 

Fidget toys for sensory and tactile needs 

Fidgets and other hand held toys are one way to address 
tactile and sensory needs of some students.  
 
Some students (at the request of specialists) require 
functional and socially acceptable fidgets to help them learn. 
Tactile stimulation and strengthening for the hands, fidgets 
can be pulled, twisted or used as hand warm-ups before 
writing tasks.  
 
Generally, students are not permitted to bring toys and 
personal items to school. Schools have found desirable 
items create increased distraction, theft, loss or conflict. 
Please note that this also relates to fidget toys.  
 
However, there are guidelines and rules to assist in the 
appropriate use of them while at school.  If your child has 
been advised that they need a fidget toy please contact the 
teacher or Deputy Principal so it can be incorporated into the 
individual support plan. The correct use and rules of sensory 
toys also need to be implemented to ensure disruption is 
kept to a minimum to students and their peers. Their use 
should be seen to have a positive impact and should be 
reviewed. 
 
Fidget toys may be effective if used appropriately. If you 
have a child who has been recommended fidget toys at a 
medical practitioners request please contact the school on 
4979 9333 so this can be arranged. Regards Cathryn 
Murdoch (Deputy Principal). 
 
School Lunches 

Please be mindful that students have enough, quality food to 
eat for the day. Some are skipping breakfast and eating 
before school and running out of food later in the day. 
 
Treats are not recommended if they are high sugar and low 
nutritional value.  Some pre-packaged foods can be a 
saviour for busy families but chips and chocolate are not a 
great way to meet nutritional requirements on a daily basis. 
Please leave the treats as an occasional food or treat at 
home. 
 

Lexia, Mathletics & Raz Reading 

Students in Prep to Year 4 work on each of the available 
software programs at least once a week. Students can 
continue their progress on-line at home. Download 
instructions and required codes are available from the Office.   
 

Gem Choir 

Students are joining with those across the District to perform 
in a Choir singing alongside the Queensland Symphony 
Orchestra. 
 

School Council  

Staff representatives, Larissa Raffin and Keryn Hardwick, 
join with two parents, Leon Sternberg and Tanya Wood, 
P&C President - Anita McNamara and the Principal. The 
Council has co-opted Maxine Brushe for her expertise and 
Kahn Goodluck (GR Councilor will be joining soon).  
 
The School Council has significant oversight of 2 documents 
- the Strategic Plan and Annual Report.  Where are we going 
and how have we gone in the journey thus far. An 
operational handbook supports the activities of the School 
Council. 
 
Communication Processes 

 Absence phone -  4979 9360 

 QParents – online information portal 

 Email Loop 

 Facebook  

 QSchools App  
 

Instrumental Music Workshop  

- STRINGS 
In week 1, Term 3 our Instrumental Music students will be 
invited to participate in an annual music workshop that runs 
for three days in Gladstone.  These are a wonderful three 
days (Tues 11th – Thur 13th July) of learning for our 
instrumental music students and give our students a boost 
around their musical instrument and playing. The workshops 
conclude with a performance on the Thursday evening. 
  

- WBP 
Workshop is planned for Monday 17th July to Wednesday 
19th July.  Details to come. 
 

Prep Enrolments 2018 

A letter explaining the Enrolment and Induction for Prep 
students in 2018 will be sent home shortly via local 
Kindergartens and childcare centres and will be available for 
collection from the Office. If you want to pre-register your 
Pre-Prep child with the Office a letter can be posted directly. 
The Prep Induction day will be held in Term 3. In Term 4, 
morning sessions are again offered to give the opportunity 
for staff and parents/caregivers to discuss Prep and for the 
child to become familiar with our surroundings.   
 
Prep Induction  Wednesday 16th August   

Session 1 - 9:30am - 10:30am 
Session 2 - 5:30pm – 6:30pm 

 
Prep Orientation Days   

Parents and Carers are welcome to bring their child/children 
along for further familiarisation sessions as listed below:    
Prep Orientation Days 

 
Tuesday 12th October  9:00 am   -   10:30 am   
Friday 27th October   9:00 am   -   10:30 am 
Monday 6th November  9:00 am   -   10:30 am  
Tuesday 21st November         9:00am    -   10:30 am 
 
 

Child born 2018 2019 2020 2021 
1 July 2011 to 30 June 2012 Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 

1 July 2012 to 30 June 2013 Prep Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 

1 July 2013 to 30 June 2014 Kindy Prep Year 1 Year 2 

1 July 2014 to 30 June 2015  Kindy Prep Year 1 

1 July 2015 to 30 June 2016    Prep 

 
Delayed start to Prep 

It is not compulsory for your child to attend the Prep year as 
soon as they are old enough—5 by 30 June in the year they 
enrol. You can delay their entry by 1 year if you feel they are 
not ready, but when they start school, they should still start 
in the Prep year.  
 
 

Uniform Free Day 

The theme is favourite sports team. We get a great mixture 
of national, state and local teams representing students’ 
interests. 
 
Students need to meet the footwear expectations and 
provide a donation for the privilege.  
 
Simultaneous Storytime 

The Preps will be attending this National Storytime at the 
community library.  The Vocal Club will be attending as 
performers. 
 
Just Desserts – TSSHS Musical 

Tannum Sands High School has invited Year 6 students to 
join in their upcoming Musical ‘Just Desserts’ as part of a 



choir for 1 song.  They will be part of all rehearsals and 
performances. A great opportunity. 
 
All Year 5&6 students have been invited to a matinee 
performance on Tuesday 6th June.  Students will be walking 
over.  A good transition activity visiting the high school.  
 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 
 

 

One of the most important skills we 
can give to our young people is a 
love of literacy.  Books encourage an 
active imagination, cultivate a 
passion for literature and provide 
benefits that will assist young people 
throughout their life, regardless of 
their chosen career.  That’s why 
students at Boyne Island State 
School are invited, and encouraged 
to take part in the 2017 Premier’s 
Reading Challenge (May 15 to 

September 9). 

Writing Competition 

 

PLENTY OF PRIZES TO BE WON  
Conditions of entry 

 Students in Years 4-6 are eligible to enter 

 Entries must be submitted by the due date.  

 No late entries will be 
accepted. 

 Entries must be typed and 
font size 12.  

 A completed entry form must 
be attached to the front of 
your entry. 

 Must be a narrative. 

 Must be told in first person. 

 Must have the theme of 
courage.  

 Must be completed in own 
time with limited assistance 
from adults.  

 Must be original work.  

 Entry must not exceed 400 
words.  
 
 
 

Wakakirri 

 
Preparations are coming along nicely for Wakakirri. Students have 
been busily rehearsing under the guidance of teachers Carli Berman 
and  Abbey Scanlan.   
Our main performance date is now Monday 7th of August. The 
week of the Show holiday. 

 
 

 

.Class News 

 
2C News 

This term, in Integrated Studies, we have been learning 

about significant sites in our local community, why they are 

important and what we need to do to protect them in the 

future.  We have done a lot of research about these special 

places…made notes, written a report and even turned all of 

this knowledge into a Powerpoint presentation!  It has been 

a lot of hard work, but we have learnt so much along the 

way.  Did you know that: 

 The John Oxley Bridge was built in 1980 

 Stirling Park was once the local “dump”! 

 Wyndham Park was named after a famous 

explorer and former resident of Boyne Island 

William Wyndham 

 Awoonga Dam provides us with our local water 

supply and has undergone many stages of 

development over the years 

 Bray Park was named after Boyne Island’s first 

ever light house keeper, David Bray 

 The Tannum Sands Surf Life Saving Club was 

originally established in Gladstone, before moving 

to Tannum Sands in the form of a little shack 

4S News 

In 4S we have been focusing on the “confidence” key to 
success and created our own “Garden of Confidence”. Each 
student wrote 5 things they are good at, that give them 
confidence to be themselves. Some of our things we are 
good at that make us confident are: reading, being funny, 
being a good friend and being helpful. Below is a photo of 
our garden of confidence displayed in our classroom.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    

Library News 

 
We have had a slight change of date for our upcoming Scholastic 

Book Fair, to enable us to have access to an EFTPOS machine.  

Our Book Fair dates are now: 

 

Tuesday 23rd May to Thursday 25th May (Closed for Athletics 

Carnival on Friday 26th May) 

Monday 29th May to Wednesday 31st May 

The Book Fair will be open daily from: 

 8:15 – 9:00 am  

Play breaks for students 

3:00 – 3:45 pm 

The Book Fair will also be running during Under 8s Day Activities, 

so feel free to pop down to the Library during the morning to have 

a look at the great books, posters and stationery on offer. Like last 

year’s Scholastic Fair, there will be lucky book prize draws daily.  

For each book purchased, students will receive a raffle ticket and 

then a lucky winner will be selected to choose a book prize from 

the Fair. 

Book Fairs are a great way to grow our Library.  The more books 

purchased at the Book Fair, the more free books Scholastic 

provides to our Library in return.  What a great way to inspire our 

young readers!  I look forward to seeing you there. 

 



Student of the Week 

 
Week Ending 12/5/17  Week Ending 19/5/17 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniforms 

 
The Uniforms can be ordered any time at the office.  The orders will 
need to be paid for when order is placed and it will be filled on a 
Friday and delivered directly to the classroom.                                                                          
Cash, Cheque and Eftpos available.  
Second hand uniforms are available by contacting Debbie on 0438 
225 064.  

Mothers’ Day Raffle 
Winner 

This young fellow, won the 

big prize, from the Mother's 

Day raffle, run by the P&C. 

His mum will be getting a 

bigger surprise than she 

expected, this year....  
 

CONGRATULATIONS  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
KIDS' ART CLASSES 6-12 yr olds 

Wednesday’s 3.30-5.00  
@ Boyne Tannum Community Centre 
$140 for an 8 week term, materials included. 
(Can start throughout term- fees adjusted.) 
email Jenny: kidsclasses.cgri@gmail.com 
or ph: 0419 705175 for bookings & info. 
Creative Gladstone Region Inc. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All details available at 

http://gladecc.com.au/childrensfestival/ 

PC Claire Getting 
Along 

Chelsea 
Stewart 

Confidence 

PD     

1CW Jack Button Persistence Lily Persistence 

1VW Alexander 
Willer 

Confidence Bailey 
Delaware 

Persistence 

2C Shayla 
Schofield 

Confidence Angela 
Schmidt 

Confidence 

2M Elliot 
Garrard 

Confidence Caitlin Wyatt Getting 
Along 

3JT Milah 
Burgmann 

Confidence Spike 
Johnstone 

Persistence 

3R     

4S Jack Sellars Persistence Shaneeka 
Keegan 

Confidence 

4W Julius Hardie Getting 
Along 

Logan 
Althaus 

Persistence 

5B Marcia Grey Getting 
Along 

Donte Paul Getting 
Along 

5R Jack 
Mounter 

Confidence Aimee 
Cannon 

Confidence 

6SS Bailey 
Watson 

Confidence Savannah 
Lee 

Getting 
Along 

6V Corey 
Stewart 

Persistence   

Music   Beau 
Graham 

Confidence 

PE Connor 
Wyllie 

Getting 
Along 

Jhett 
McClure 

Confidence 

Staff Ms Clow & 
Miss 
Maynard 
 

Organising 
the Year 2 
high tea 

Ms Clissold 
& Mrs Davis 

Organising 
the 
Mothers’ 
Day 
Pamper 

COMMUNITY NEWS  

mailto:kidsclasses.cgri@gmail.com
http://gladecc.com.au/childrensfestival/


 
ATHLETICS 

PROGRAM OF EVENTS 9-12 years 
               

 
                                                                Friday 26th May 

 BOYS GIRLS 
Time 9 

(25) 
10 

(31) 

11 

(31) 

12/13 

(21) 

9 

(20) 
10 

(32) 

11 

(28) 

12 

(9) 

9:00 800m 800m 800m  

 
800m 800m 800m 800m 800m 

9:30 Shot Put  

1 

High Jump 1   Shot Put  

2 

High Jump 

2 

  

10:10 High Jump 1 Shot 

Put 1 

Long Jump 

1 

Discus 1 High Jump 2 Shot 

Put 2 

Long Jump 

2 

Discus 2 

10:50   

 

Break Long Jump 

1 

Discus 1 High 

Jump 1 

Break Long Jump 

2 

Discus 2  High 

Jump 2 

11:30   

 

200m 200m 200m 200m 200m 200m 200m 200m 

12:30   Long Jump 1 Discus 1 High Jump 

1 

 Shot 

Put 1 

Long Jump 2 Discus 2 

 

High Jump 

2 

Shot 

Put 2  

1:10 Discus 

1 

Break  

 

Shot 

Put 1 

Long 

Jump 1 

Discus 

2 

Break Shot 

Put 2 

Long 

Jump 2 

1:50 100m 100m 

 

100m 

 

100m 

 

100m 

 

100m 

 

100m 

 

100m 

2:45 Clean Up and Presentations 

Prep ï 8 years 

 

 

                                                                       Friday 26th May   

 BOYS GIRLS 

Time Prep(27) 
Mrs T  

Lennie 

Yr 1(24) 
Mrs Walsh 

Mrs 

Freeman 

Yr 2(34) 
Ms Clow 

Mrs Nord  

Yr 3(10) 

Ms 

Rashleigh 

Prep(22) 
Ms Clissold  

   Mrs Litzow  

 

Yr 1(15) 
Mrs Camman 

 

Yr 2 (16) 
Ms Maynard 

 

Yr 3(14) 

Ms 

Rashleigh 

9:00 

 

  Ball 

Games 

Ball 

games 

  Ball 

Games 

Ball Games 

9:30 Ball  

Games 

Ball 

Games 

Prepare for 

relays 

Prepare for 

relays 
Ball Games Ball Games Prepare for 

relays 

Prepare for 

relays 

10:10  

60m Relay Races ï 100m track 

10:50 

 

Egg & 

Spoon 
Discus 

 

Sack Race 

3 legged race 

  

Shot Put  Egg & 

Spoon 
Discus Sack Race 

3 legged race 

 

Shot Put  

11:10 

 

Break Break Break Break Break Break Break Break 

11:30 Shot Put  

 

High Jump 1 Long Jump 

1 

Long Jump 

2 

Shot Put  

 

High Jump  

2 

Long Jump 1 Long Jump 

2 

11:50 

 

Discus Long Jump 

1 

High Jump 

1 
Watching 

200m 

Discus Long Jump  

2 

High Jump 2 Watching 

200m 

12.10 Long Jump 

1 
Break Break Discus Long Jump 

1 

Break Break Discus 

 

12:30 Break Sack Race 

3 legged race  
Discus 

 

Egg & 

Spoon   
Break Sack Race 

3 legged race  
Shot Put 

 

Egg & 

Spoon   

12:50 

 

Break Shot Put  Egg and 

Spoon 

Sack Race 

3 legged race   
Break Shot Put  

 

Egg and 

Spoon 

Sack Race 

3 legged race   

1:10 Sack Race 

3 legged race 
Break Break High Jump 

2 

Sack Race 

3 legged race 
Break Break High Jump 

2 

1:30 

 

High Jump 1 Egg & 

Spoon 

Shot Put 

  
Break High Jump 1 Egg & 

Spoon 

Discus 

 
Break 

1:50 60m 

 

60m 80m 

 

80m 60m 

 

60m 80m 

 

80m 

2:45 Clean Up and Presentations 


